
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
February 4, 2009 
 
The Honorable Senator Hollis French and Members of the State of Alaska Legislature  
 
 
Dear Senator French and Member of the Alaska Legislature, 
 
On behalf of Safe Kids Alaska, I urge you to support Senate Bill 72, the proposed 
upgrade to Alaska’s child passenger safety law.  I strongly urge you to approve this 
legislation in its entirety during the current legislative session. 
 
As you may know, motor vehicle crashes remain the leading cause of unintentional 
injury-related death among children ages 14 and under.  Each year, nearly 1,600 child 
occupants ages 14 and under die in motor vehicle crashes and close to 228,000 are 
injured as occupants in motor vehicles.  Unrestrained children are more likely to be 
injured, to suffer more severe injuries, and to die in motor vehicle crashes than children 
who are restrained. 
 
We know that strong occupant protection laws that are consistently enforced are one of 
the best ways to prevent injuries and save children’s lives.  Senate Bill 72, if enacted into 
law, would close a significant gap in Alaska’s child occupant protection law by clearly 
requiring some older children to ride properly restrained in a booster seat or high-weight-
harness child restraint, secured by the motor vehicle’s safety belt system. 
 
If Safe Kids Alaska can be of any assistance to you regarding Senate Bill 72, please do 
not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your leadership on this important safety 
initiative for Alaska’s children! 
 
Sincerely, 
Sara L. Penisten, RN, BSNS, CPSTI 
Safe Kids Alaska State Coalition Coordinator 
Child Passenger Safety Technician Instructor 
The Children’s Hospital at Providence 
Telephone:  (907) 261-3194 
Email: safekidsak@providence.org  
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